Edwards Air Force Base, California

**VISIT US ONLINE @ WWW.MUROCMODELMASTERS.ORG** 

#### President

Tony Accurso xplaneguy@antelecom.net 661.202.6982

# Vice President Antwain Mallory mal75@roadrunner.com 661.816.6001

Secretary
David Watson
accord91700@yahoo.com
661.475.4065

### **Treasurer**

Ken Zakar kczakar@sbcglobal.net 661.256.3670

#### Newsletter

John Sturgeon
oldcrow@bak.rr.com
661.823.4619

Safety Coordinator Robert Marraccino sgt.rob@prodigy.net 661.817.3743

### 2014 Membership Cards

For 2014, please remember to get your AMA insurance renewed before you renew your MMM membership. In order to have a 2014 MMM card issued, you need to provide a copy of your 2014 AMA card and driver's license and The line application is on at http://www.murocmodelmasters.org /. Click on "About Our Club". Club applications may be mailed to Muroc Model Masters, Post Office Box 2194, Rosamond, CA **93560-2194**. Checks can be made payable to Muroc Model Masters. Membership dues are still just \$25 for the whole year. If applying in person, please see Ken Zakar, Treasurer, at the field or meetings.

## FROM THE PRESIDENT

Is it over.....ALREADY?????

Another year is coming to a close and what a great year it has been! I've been fortunate to be the President of the best AMA club and it's been truly an honor.

The Muroc Model Masters RC Club is a family and you feel it each time we get together. Truly the essence of a great club and I'm so proud to be a member! I thank all of you for the opportunity to lead MMM in 2013. Everywhere I travelled and each time I spoke about our club, the response was always...you guys are so lucky to fly at such a great location! They're right but again, it's each of you, our members that make this club so special.

We've been blessed with great weather most of the year and our membership numbers have increased, which is encouraging and positive. Through the efforts of the board and our members, we revised the MMM By-laws, organized monthly Fun Fly events, established a new meeting location and continued working to secure our future at Edwards AFB. There's still more to do and we'll need your help to ensure the flying site is kept clean and that those who fly at the MMM Field and doing so as current members and/or sponsored AMA members. Flying on Rosamond Dry Lake is a privilege and we need to do our part to police this fantastic RC flying field.

I'm personally thrilled to see Antwain Mallory lead MMM in 2014 and look forward to supporting him and the MMM as Vice President next year. Again, this is a family of friends, sharing a passion and who inspire/encourage others to take

part in the wonderful hobby. You guys are the best and I look forward visiting with

you in the months and years to come.....

The December Meeting will be at

the Christmas Party – Dec. 6<sup>th</sup>.

I hope to see everyone at the MMM Christmas Party and at the AMA Expo next month. May Santa bring you lots of cool flying toys this Christmas! Wishing you a happy, safe and healthy Holiday Season! Fly Safe and Have Fun!

Tony Accurso
President, Muroc Model Masters
Email: xplaneguy@antelecom.net →

Christmas Party: Dec. 6th

The Boulders at the Ranch I 4070I Rancho Vista Blvd. Palmdale, CA 9355I

6:30 to 10:00 pm

The potluck food assignments are as follows:

A thru G - bring Salad & Bread
H thru N - bring Vegetables and/or Potatoes
P thru Z - bring Desserts

## CLASSIFIED ADS

#### Frank Geisler has a few items for sale:

3DHS 55" 540 Edge:

http://www.rcgroups.com/forums/showthread.php?t=1974493

Sig T-Clips:

http://www.rcgroups.com/forums/showthread.php?t=2024461

RealFlight 6 Sim:

http://www.rcgroups.com/forums/showthread.php?t=1979473

Frank Geisler

822-1781

murocflyer5@gmail.com

**+** 

# Propusi

#### xplaneguy's blog

## ■ParkZone Mosquito Mk VI PNP

New Product / Posted by xplaneguy / Nov 30, 2013 @ 09:37 PM / 1,176 Views

When it comes to warbirds, the DeHavilland Mosquito is one fantastic twin engine medium bomber and the new Parkzone Mosquito Mk VI is a great model of this classic warbird. Assembly was quick and painless! The model offer cooling slot for the ESCs in the leading edge of the wings and the optional flap servo installation was guick and easy. The model flies beautifully on the recommended 3S 2200 mAh battery. With the battery position forward in the compartment, CG was right on the money. The maiden was smooth, painless and required no trim changes. The maiden flight was 5 min 30 secs and still had 46% left in the battery.

The big disappointment was the lack on the retract legs in the box for pilots wanting to add retracts. I contacted Horizon Hobby and they are sending me the optional retract structs free of charge. This looks to be an issue with all kits shipped out this week and they are working to fix this problem. So....if you want to add retracts, you'll require the retract structs which are should be included but are not, please call Horizon Hobby.

I'm looking forward to logging lots of flights on this Mossie. IMHO, this would be an outstanding first twin model for anyone wanting to add a twin powered plane to their fleet!

Fly Safe and Have Fun! ♥ →





RC Pilot Evelyn holding the New Parkzone Mosquito Mk. VI





ParkZone Mosquito Mk VI in flight at Apollo Field in Van Nuys, CA. Photo by Mike Gaasch.



### **TOWER HOBBIES** HELPFUL HINT

## **Smart Painting Tip**

Before painting with sprays, always warm the can. To do this, simply find a large enough container for your can and fill it with hot warm water. Let it sit for about 10 minutes. This will help the paint come out easier and in a finer mist. Your paint jobs will come out extra glossy and have a much finer surface.

Nick Cobler

# Propwash

## **MMM Meeting Minutes**

## **12 November 2013**

Club President Tony Accurso opened the general membership meeting at 6:33 P.M.

The October minutes were waived by John Sturgeon and seconded by Ken Zakar. The meeting was held at Rosamond Elementary School room 26.

Our Club president Tony Accurso started with going over something's that has been noticed at the field. We would like to remind club members that our flying site is on loan from Edwards AFB and that they can remove us at any time. This is being said due to the fact that it has been noticed that the flight line has not been kept up. Found on the flight line was dumped charcoal. We would like to remind members that this is simply unacceptable and is not allowed. NO dumping of anything is allowed, if you bring it to the field it goes home with you. We as a club have to police the our flight line and keep it up, that way we do not give the base a reason to remove us from our great flying site.

#### New Business:

Club president Tony Accurso moved on to new business. Fox Field is holding the first annual Antelope Valley air show! This will be held in March of 2014 and Fox Field has already secured the Navy's Blue Angels F18 demo team to fly. Tony brought up that it would be a great opportunity for us as a club to maybe contact the air show organizers to possibly put up a display or even possibly put on a demo. This will be put to a vote with the club members to see if there is any interest amongst us to participate.

Plane Crazy held at Mojave Airport was also brought up as possibly doing another display

there. It would be a great opportunity to show the local youth the hobby and generate more interest in hobby.

The upcoming holiday party was discussed. It will be held on December 6, 2013. Please join us and share some flying stories.

As always we would like our members to send in pictures of their airplanes or new projects in work. The pictures will be showcased on our clubs website.

Tony Accurso motioned the meeting closed at 7:31 pm and Bob Smith seconded the motion.
Club Members in attendance: Antwain Mallory,
Tony Accurso, John Sturgeon, Ken Zakar, Jerry V.
Rice, John Norris, Bob Smith and David Watson.

Below are pictures of a club shirt that David Watson had made. If you are interested in acquiring a shirt contact David.

Phone No.: 661.475.4065

Email: accord91700@yahoo.com



